
FLORIDA BUILDING COMMISSION 
Mechanical Technical Advisory Committee 

Miami, Florida 
March 14, 2005 

 
Minutes 

 
 

The meeting was convened by Chair Steve Bassett t 10:12 am. A quorum of six voting members 
was present.    
 
Voting Members Present: 
Steve Bassett, Bob Andrews, Jim Cummings, Betsy Goll, Mike McCombs, Don Pittman and Pete  
Others Present:  Ann Stanton, Jack Glenn, Joe Crum. 
 
Meeting Objective: 
 
Approve the minutes of the January 12, 2004  TAC meeting. 
 
Discuss and provide recommendation on DCA05-DEC-032.   
 
Actions Taken: 
 
Mike McCombs moved that the minutes from the previous meeting be approved. Seconded. 
Approved unanimously. 
 
Quintela moved the following answer to DEC request DCA05-DEC032, which was seconded and 
approved unanimously: 
To the question “Can a wooden return air grill be placed in this house in Milton, Florida?”, the 
answer is YES the code section was not intended to cover return air grilles in this R-3 house.   
 
The TAC discussed how its membership could be adjusted to allow Joe Crum on as a voting 
member. Joe is now on the ICC Mechanical Committee. It was suggested that Phillip Simmons 
could be moved from the General category to the Contractor category, thus opening a place for 
Crum on the TAC.  Chair Steve Bassett will make that recommendation to the Commission. 
 
Adjournment 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:37 a.m. 


